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History of Buck & Doe Trust 

The Buck & Doe Trust was established at the time of 
the King Ranch project to encourage community  
cooperation and support of the conservation        
easement program. The Trust seeks to welcome   
newcomers and offer opportunities for residents , 
new and old, to get to know one another better. The 
Board Members host the Spring Fling, a chuckwagon   
breakfast in the Laurels, a holiday party for members 
in December, and other activities which focus on 
“community conservation”. 

2012 Annual Dues

 $35 per family

 Payable to: Buck & Doe Trust and send to above  
address or use our website:

www.buckanddoetrust.org  

Buck & Doe Trust Board Members 

 

 Buck & Doe Trust Mission                                  
The Buck and Doe Trust is a non-profit organization of community members whose stated mission is support of land and 
water resource conservation within the Buck and Doe Run watersheds. These watersheds include, but are not limited to, 
the Townships of East Fallowfield, West Marlborough, East Marlborough, Highland, Londonderry, and Newlin. 
 The Trust initiatives to accomplish this mission are: 
 • Promote, through member involvement and education, the creation of additional high quality conservation easements 

within the Buck and Doe watersheds. 
 • Monitor and support active enforcement by easement grantees of all existing conservation easement requirements. 
 • Participate, influence, and monitor the stewardship of the Laurels Reserve by the Environmental Management Center 

of the Brandywine Conservancy. 
 • Initiate and encourage active and timely communication on land and water  

resource conservation issues within the Buck and Doe watersheds. 

 

The Laurels Preserve and the Covered Bridges: 
The ecological and historic values of the Laurels       
Preserve have been well documented, particularly the 
spring-fed, high quality waters of Buck and Doe Runs; 
the expansive, mature hardwood forests; exceptional 
wildlife habitat, and several rare species of flora and 
fauna.  The Conservancy’s management of the property 
protects this wealth of natural, cultural and historic re-
sources.  In 2007, the Laurels Preserve and King Ranch 
area along with the Stroud Preserve were designated as 
an Important Bird Area.  This recognition for the area is 
primarily due to significant numbers of breeding grass-
land bird species that are increasingly rare across the 
Commonwealth.  The woodlands, wetlands, and open 
fields in the Laurels Preserve and adjacent properties 
provide important habitat diversity for many birds. The 
Laurels Preserve is a wonderful place to enjoy nature 
and is open to all Conservancy members for hiking,   
jogging, bird watching, and horse and bicycle riding.   
 
When the Conservancy became the owner of the Lau-
rels Preserve, it was entrusted with the care of two 
unique covered bridges.  Located in the heart of horse 
country, these iconic structures contribute to the aes-
thetic quality and solitude of the Laurels.  The Speak-
man Bridge #2 (also known as the Mary Ann Pyle 
Bridge) spans Buck Run.  It is listed on the National 
Register of Historic Places.  Built in 1881, this Queen-
post Truss bridge was named for the daughter of James 
Pyle.  The Speakman Bridge #2 once served the Jona-

thon Speakman gristmill, and was later part of the King 
Ranch.  Its companion, the Hayes Clark Bridge, was 
originally a Burr Truss bridge and was rebuilt as a 
Queenpost Truss bridge by Buck & Doe Run Valley 
Farms in 1971 to replace the original bridge that burned 
in 1963.  The Hayes Clark Bridge crosses the Doe Run. 

From the  

Brandywine Conservancy 
Sherri Evans-Stanton, Director 

Environmental Management Center 

Mary Ann Pyle Bridge was built in 1881and       
is listed on the National Historic Register 

Hayes Clark Bridge, burnt in 1963 and was          
replaced by Buck & Doe Run Valley Farms 
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Community News 
New Landowners 

 • Marissa Florig, Willow Run 

 • Kay and John Ireland,             
Hunters Bridge 

 • Patti and Joe Rothman,               
Apple Grove Rd. 

Marriages 

 • Adelle and Phil Fanning 

 • David Shields and                   
Mary Louise Carota 

Passings 

 • Lou Geurrina 

 • Paula Coyne 

 • Patty Grace 

 • Don Jefferis 

 • Jean Dunphy 

 • Paul Rowland 

 • Nina Strawbridge 

 • Sarah Thomas 

Births 
 • Phoebe Brokaw and Charlie 

Davidson, baby girl Beatrice 
 

  
 

We strive to include everyone in the community in this section. 

Please let us know if we have missed anything. 

 

President’s Letter  

 
     

 This newsletter is dedicated to our flagship, the Brandy-
wine Conservancy (BC). Highlighted are many of their im-
portant accomplishments over their 40 years.  Also included 
in the newsletter is an overview of their current project, 
specifically the repair of the two beautiful covered bridges 
in the Laurels Preserve which unfortunately have severe 
structural issues. The Buck & Doe Trust (BDT) would like 
to reach out to the community and ask everyone to support 
this project. I think we all would agree that the bridges are a 
symbol of what this community and the Conservancy have 
and can again accomplish when we all work together!  We 
will be in touch with further details. 
     In the meantime, it has been a busy and productive year 
for BDT.  The following are a few of our accomplishments: 
Firstly to improve communication, BDT has a new website 
(www.BuckandDoeTrust.org) which is very informative and 
provides further insight into who we are and what we do.  

Also to further honor our mission, BDT has re-energized 
and focused our support of The Laurels Preserve. Two spe-
cific accomplishments have been firstly starting a Laurels’ 
clean-up morning which allows the neighborhood to assist 
the Brandywine Conservancy staff in specific projects in the 
Laurels. Additionally, BDT is now actively participating in 
the Laurels Land Management Committee.  This committee 
started back up in the spring and is addressing a variety of 
issues including preservation of natural resources and acces-
sibility. A reminder, you must be a BC member to access 
the Laurels!!! 

     I continue to thank ever

     Last but not least, I encourage everyone to learn about
and get involved in the issues of their respective townships.
There are many important issues which truly make a diffe-
rence in our overall community!

yone involved for their time and 
contributions. We were only able to accomplish what we 
did as a result of so many!!! 
 

 Amy McKenna  

      
AmyMcKenna123@aol.com 

 

 

The BDT is pleased to introduce our new website:  
www.buckanddoetrust.org.  We have worked diligently 
to put together a website which provides useful informa-
tion to our members and interested parties.   The fol-
lowing content will be available on the new site: 
Home Page- Describes Mission & scheduled events  
Recent News-Highlights relevant topics 
History- Provides historical perspective of  BDT 
Membership-Annual membership dues and general 
donations can be paid with PayPal here 

Newsletters- Archive of previous issues 
Gallery-Great photos of our events and our country-
side, many courtesy of Beth Harpham (thanks Beth!) 
Books of Interest-Suggestions on books which relate 
directly to our area and history. Topics include King 
Ranch, Cheshire Foxhunting and other local history 
Contact Us- new email address  
Links- Highlights Land Preservation Groups,          
Supporting Organizations and Township websites 

New website:       BuckandDoeTrust.org 

Short-Earred Owl in The Laurels Preserve 
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A study of the bridges’ structural integrity undertaken by 
the Brandywine Conservancy and its engineering consult-
ants in early 2012 indicated that the bridges are starting 
to fail due to decay.  Specifically, the bottom chord-
bearing point of the Speakman Bridge #2 is crushing and 
causing the bridge to twist.  In addition, several stringers 
under both bridges are showing signs of decay and crush-
ing.  Based on advice from the engineers, safety barriers 
at entrances to both bridges and signs were posted limit-
ing access to pedestrian use.  The Conservancy received 
appropriate permits from the Department of Environ-
mental Protection to improve a downstream crossing for 
an alternate route for horses and carriages.  In addition to 
working with the engineer, the Conservancy engaged cer-
tified historic architects Frens & Frens to ensure that the 
reconstruction maintains the historic characteristics of 
the two bridges.   
 
The goal of the proposed work is to repair the Speakman 
Bridge #2 and Hayes Clark covered bridges so that all 
user groups may enjoy them safely.  Significant repair and 
restoration is needed to ensure the structural integrity so 
that that they will continue to be a fixture on the land-
scape for many years to come.  Complete repair to the 
bridges will restore open transportation allowing horse 
and carriage crossing in addition to pedestrian use.   
 
The project is estimated to be completed in approxi-
mately six months, including six weeks to order and re-
ceive the materials and 120 days to complete the work 
once construction begins.  Exact dates may vary depend-
ing on funding and weather conditions.   
 
Background on the Brandywine Conservancy: 
For more than 40 years, the Brandywine Conservancy 
has been a leading local and national advocate for re-
sponsible land use, open space preservation, and water 
protection.  Its Environmental Management Center fo-
cuses on integrating conservation with economic devel-
opment through its Land Stewardship and Municipal As-
sistance programs.  As a result, the Conservancy holds 
445 conservation easements.  It has permanently pro-
tected more than 45,000 acres of farmland, forests, water 
resources, historic sites, and scenic vistas in Chester and 
Delaware Counties, Pennsylvania, and in New Castle 
County, Delaware.  The Conservancy’s easement hold-
ings in Pennsylvania represent 17% of the total acreage 
under easement in the entire Commonwealth.  

The King Ranch 
Project: 
In the early 1980s, the 
Brandywine Conser-
vancy and a group of 
investors collaborated 
to buy and save over 
5,400 acres of the 
Buck and Doe Run 
Valley Farms property.  Owned at the time by—and 
known locally as—the King Ranch, it was the largest 
contiguous privately owned property in Chester County, 
Pennsylvania.  The Conservancy recognized the environ-
mental importance of the unspoiled Buck and Doe Runs 
and made repeated efforts over more than a decade to 
protect the property.  In 1984, the Buck and Doe Associ-
ates Limited Partnership was formed.  In the largest con-
servation project in the Brandywine watershed, the part-
nership donated conservation easements to the Conser-
vancy, permanently protecting 4,596 acres of natural, sce-
nic and historic resources of the property.  The partner-
ship donated in fee title an additional 771 acres to the 
Conservancy to create the Laurels Preserve, which is also 
protected by a conservation easement. 
 
Many of the original investors, still own property in the 
King Ranch area today.  We are grateful to the 21 part-
ners for their foresight and generosity in making this 
shared conservation goal a reality.  We also greatly appre-
ciate the role of the Buck and Doe Trust who worked 
toward a common interest in conserving the local coun-
tryside.  The Trust helped raise endowment funds for the 
Laurels and was involved in the development of the con-
servation easement that now protects the Preserve.  They 
also partnered with the Conservancy to encourage local 
landowners to conserve their properties and have been 
an active influence in the community. 
 
The Conservancy's conservation easement on the former 
ranch lands permanently protects from development 
thousands of acres of grasslands and woods, plant and 
animal species, and, most importantly, the streams that 
run through the property.  Over eight miles of the Buck 
and Doe Runs and many more miles of smaller streams, 
all draining to the West Branch of the Brandywine Creek, 
are located there. This remarkable water source was and 
still is critical to maintaining the quality of the Brandy-
wine Creek, the drinking water supply for the City of 
Wilmington, Delaware and numerous communities in 
Pennsylvania.  
 

Brandywine cont’d 
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2012 Paid Dues Members 

Paid members will receive a holiday invitation for December 7th 
Please visit  www.buckanddoetrust.org  if you need to pay your 2011 dues 
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Bo and Melody Alexander
Henrietta Alexander
David and Phillis J. Allen
Lamancha Animal Rescue
John and Betsy Bailey
Billie and Michael Bailkin
Lydia Bartholomew
Lizzy Bere
Steve & Sue Berkowitz
James & Joan Stroud Blaine
Peter and Mary Blauner
Amy Borun
Seth & Robyn Botkin
Terry & Laurie Brewer
Dale Melton and Joan Bristol
Sally Brittle
Phoebe & Charlie Brokaw/Davidson
Ed and Susan(Garber) Brown
Jerry  Brown
Scott and Kathy Brown
Pam & Tom Brumfield/Lodese
Ramsay and Susie Buchanan
Richard and Cindy Buchanan
Ann Call
Annie Carlino
Chris and Sharon Carlisle
Lesley Berman and Joe Cassidy
Carolyn Worthington and David 
Chauner
Mrs. WB Cocks
George and Kathy Conway
Valerie Peeples & Joe  Criville
Ms. Anna Coyne
Charlie Coyne
Ms. Kathleen Crompton
Sumner & Bonnie Crosby

Barbara Curtis
Anne Debenham
Grant & Karen DeCosta
Kathleen and Harold DeHaven
Jennifer Nilsen and Arthur DeLeo
Dr. Betsy DeMarino
Hank and Marty Detering
Senator Andy and Margo Dinniman
Jeff Itell & Dr. Wendy Dixon
Priscilla and Bill Dugdale
Mr. & Mrs. Charles F. duPont
Eleuthere & Darla Dupont-Pomeroy
Margaret and Bob Duprey
Evie and Phillip Dutton
Helen and Bill Elkins
Catherine and Peter Ernster
PFN Fanning
Dr. Sandra  Fargher               
Bob and Linda Feathers
Rob & Marcy Fenza
John and Dolly Fisher
Rush and Phoebe Fisher
Charlie and Blair Fleischmann
Margaret Flood
Marilyn and Bob Forney
Joan Galloway
Tim and  Nina Gardner
Jim and Sue Geiger
David George
Denis and Bambi Glaccum
Joannah Glass
Jay Goldenberg
John and Celia Goodall
Alexander and Kristine Gordon-Watson
Doug and Kirstie Grabosky
Wayne and Marjorie Grafton

Mr. Paul M. and Mrs. Doris H. Green
Gary and Angela Greenberg
Dick and Holly Gross
Louis & Carolyn Guerrina
John and Sue Haldeman
Michael and Mary Hankinson
Colin and Anne Hanna
Jock and Anne Hannum
George and Annie Harris
Susan Mathew Hayes-Kane
Phil and Susan Hoffman
Gerry and Jule Hoover
Tuck and Heather Hunter
Richard Ireland
Roy and Gretchen Jackson
Don and Judy Jefferis
Anthony and Susannah Jenks
Babette Jenny
Nick and Beth Jenny
Mrs. Annie Jones
Tim and Hillary Jones
Harvey and Sharon Journey
Ron and Densey Juvonen
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Kenny
Vickie Vinton and King
David Kirby
John and Minnie Kirwin
Suzanne Kloud
Miss Gwendolyne G. Knight
Clipper and Beth LaMotte
Vivian & Oscar Lasko
Mr. & Mrs. Michael  Ledyard
Dave Leinhauser
Wendy Lofting
Jim and Lynn Lynn
Chris and Christine Lyons

Ian and Mary MacKinnon
Dean and Anita Madsen
Mary Alice Malone
Vickie and John Manning
Peter & Regina Marklund
Erich Kjelf & Kate Marklund
Karen Marshall
Boyd & Sylva Martin
Michael and D.D. Matz
Carol McHarg
John and Amy McKenna
Bob McKinstry
Bob and Jennifer McNeil
Dr. Monica A. Mehring
Barb and Tracy Merges
Louis and Jocelyn Micolucci
Christy and David Miller
Dale and Shelley Mincer
Brendan and Elizabeth Miney
Jim and Ann Misenheimer
John and Nancy Mohr
Rod and Alice Moorhead
Michael and Anne Moran
Dr. William V. Munton
Doug and Kim Myers
Mark and Anna Myers
Natural Lands Trust
Ken and Marietta Neary
Paddy and Toinette Neilson
Joesph & Melissa Nolan
Roberta W. Odell
Mr. & Mrs. Richard M. O’Donnell
Jamie O’Rourke
Robert F. Johnston and Susan F. Orsini
David and Canby Page
Bob and Loren Pearson
Bill and  Maria Pfeffer
Linda Powers Photo
Lewis and Elizabeth Powell
Skip and Wendy Powell
Bill and Caroline Prickett
Richard Quillman
Stuart & Libby Quillman

Dr. and Mrs. Frank  Reilly
Scott & Roberta Richard
Laura and Dean Richardson
Tom and Frances Roosevelt
Joe and Patti Rothman
Michael and Denise Rotko
Bill & Lizzie Rubin
Jesse and Rikki Saunders
Mr. Richard J. Scarlett
James & Marsha Scharnberg
Art and Suzanne Schapiro-Schless
Mr. & Mrs Peter Schlobach
Mrs. Charles P. Schutt, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Edgar Scott
Beth Secor
Deborah and Bill Sellers
J. Scott Sensenig
Bill and Liz Sharp
Donnan Sharp
Jonathan and Cathy Sheppard
Dr. and Mrs. Steven B Siepser
Janet Sidewater
James and Ann Givens-Sinclair
Jack Singer
Joy Slater
Sam and Lornie Slater
Pamela Smyth
Peter Somers
Mr. John and Dr. Elizabeth Spence
St. Aire Farm, LLC
Walter and Georgie Stapleton
Walt Stewart
George  Strawbridge
Dixon and Lisa Stroud
John and Wooz Swayne
Josh and Emery Taylor
Bill and Jane Teter
Dixon and Gail Thayer
Charlie Thompson
Anne Thorington
Ruth Truitt
Richard & Nadine Tull
R.W. Tull

Marilyn and Martin Tully
Bill and Liz Venditta
Dick and Carol Vermeil
Katie & Cuyler Walker
Mrs. March Walsh
Tish Weihman
Peter and Maria Weygandt
Mrs. Samuel S. Wilson
Sam Jr. & Barbara Wilson 
George and Gretchen Wintersteen
Mrs. Diana S. Wister
Dr. Amy Woodford
Bill and Abbie Wylie
Jeff & Holly Young
Heather Young
Kenny Young
Bob and Joan Zelnio
Tom and Lucy Zungalia
Sharon and John D’Amico
Paula Hicks
Nancy and Fred Bissinger
Clayton and Starr Bright
Joseph Colella
Alicia Cullen
Vince and Janice Dugan
Joe & Ann Gacchino
Richard and Char-an Ireland
Russell and Donnan Jones
Metalmorphose
John and Anne Moss
Anne and Bill Pape
Ms. Amy Rand
Deborah Rush
Mr. & Mrs. H. L. Schwartz III
Barb & Dick Stewart-Brown
Barbara and Scott Wisman


